NEWS -SHEET.

DECEMBER

TENNIS CLUB TELATRICS 50" ANNIVERSARY YEAR.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Teamwork - The last few weeks have demonstrated to me just how much we really have got going for us at Hensman Park. We held one of the most successful Quiz Nights ever, with Johnny Freyer compering to a full hall we had a twilight tennis competition with nearly fifty people participating, and last Sunday's two sessions of work on the courts were supported by a big number of members. Our Social Tennis numbers are staying up around 100 each Saturday, and our pennant teams all seem to be having their share of success.

If our club is to grow, it will be through a continuation of the harmony and teamwork shown by members in the early part of this season. The committee look forward to a continuation of your support during the balance of the season, to make this year, the fiftieth year a memorable year in the history of the club.

Dene Rundle

TENNIS NEWS

Four weeks of Pennant matches have now been played, and although no clear indication of how teams may eventually finish, it is obvious that in some grades Hensman Park will be right in there when the finals are to be played. The Ladies "A" reserve team are unbeaten so far, and the inclusion of our Miss Tennis entrant, Joy Glennie in the team seems to have added strength. The number one Veteran's team are also unbeaten, while the Mens "A" reserve number one team with Captain Rodney Skipworth and President Dene Rundle in the first and second positions have only lost once. The Boys Under 14 team with three new members, Alan Kermode, Ross Graftom (son of former State player Les Grafton) and Ross Begley (third in the family) joining Mark Buckland have been beaten on one occasion, as have the Girls Under 16 team.

It was great to see Robert Murton have his first win in A grade last week, over previously unbeaten Reg Luttrell.

Next month should give more idea of how all teams will eventually finish, at present the finals look very promising for a number of the clubs pennant teams.

TENNIS CALENDAR

Western Australian Open Championships

* A great line up of Australian and International stars will compete in the W.A. Open Championships from <u>December 9th - 15th</u>. Our younger members can enjoy their holidays as well as gaining valuable tennis "experience" by visiting King s Park, and witnessing the styles and tactics used by top

If our club is to grow, it will be through a continuation of the harmony and teamwork shown by members in the early part of this season. The committee look forward to a continuation of your support during the balance of the season, to make this year, the fiftieth year a memorable year in the history of the club.

Dene Rundle

TENNIS NEWS

Four weeks of Pennant matches have now been played, and although no clear indication of how teams may eventually finish, it is obvious that in some grades Hensman Park will be right in there when the finals are to be played. The Ladies "A" reserve team are unbeaten so far, and the inclusion of our Miss Tennis entrant, Joy Glennie in the team seems to have added strength. The number one Veteran's team are also unbeaten, while the Mens "A" reserve number one team with Captain Rodney Skipworth and President Dene Rundle in the first and second positions have only lost once. The Boys Under 14 team with three new members, Alan Kermode, Ross Grafton (son of former State player Les Grafton) and Ross Begley (third in the family) joining Mark Buckland have been beaten on one occasion, as have the Girls Under 16 team.

It'was great to see Robert Murton have his first win in A grade last week, over previously unbeaten Reg Luttrell.

Next month should give more idea of how all teams will eventually finish, at present the finals look very promising for a number of the clubs pennant teams.

TENNIS CALENDAR

Western Australian Open Championships

- * A great line up of Australian and International stars will compete in the W.A. Open Championships from <u>December 9th 15th</u>. Our younger members can enjoy their holidays as well as gaining valuable tennis "experience" by visiting King's Park, and witnessing the styles and tactics used by top players.
- * ATTENTION PLAYERS:

Entry forms are now available for the City of Perth Tournament at Higgins

Park over the Christmas period, December 26th - 29th, RE-TURFING OF THE COURTS

Cries of, "What a (expletive adjective) bounce" with respect to the ball and the court are now unexcusable, as last weekend an enthusiastic group of members assisted in the major task of returfing the "dead" spots on the courts. Hopefully the result of this effort will be courts of first class condition ready for the Open Underage Championships in early February. Thanks to Elaine Skipworth for serving morning tea, and at a very appropriate time. Many members unable to help on the weekend expressed willingness to carry on returfing on afternoons during the week.

SOCIALL CALENDAR

Christmas Barbecue

The Social Committee has organized a Christmas Barbecue for Saturday, December 14th. Drinks will be available, and salads supplied.

YOU ARE CORDIALLY INVITED!

TWILIGHT TENNIS

• The next twilight tennis will be held on Thursday, December 19th.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE MEETING on 12th December - this date is subject to correction.

SOCIAL NEWS

Sorry to see Joy Richman with what she insists is a "tennis elbow" -- more bending is the only cure according to the medicos in the club.

Nice to see Doug. Napier's name in the headlines again, following his great win over Phil Safoulis in pennants last week. The A grade recorded their first win of the year against South Perth after narrowly losing to University in the first game of the series.

MISS TENNIS

Joy Glennie has fitted into the club very well and fund raising efforts concluded this week with a twilight competition. Over \$100 has been raised for the W.A. Tennis Associations Fund for sending teams to the Eastern States, and Joy is to be congratulated for her efforts. We all wish her well in the final judging in December.

The office bearers of the Club extend to one and all a happy, and safe Christmas, with a bright and prosperous New Year.